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Thank you Chair,

My delegation would like to join others in congratulating you on your re-election as the Chairperson-Rapporteur of the Working Group on the Right to Development (RTD) and assure you of our full support. We thank the Chair and members of the drafting group for the revised draft of the legally binding instrument on the Right to Development. 
Mr. Chair, 
2.
India has been a strong proponent of full and effective implementation of the Right to Development. We consider that the Right to Development as a distinct, universal, inalienable, and fundamental human right that is available to every human being in all countries and is fundamental to the realisation of the goal of sustainable development. 
3.
We attach a high priority to inclusive and sustainable development, which has also informed and inspired our developmental cooperation with other countries, which is based on their developmental priorities. Our global developmental cooperation encompasses grant-in-aid, lines of credit, capacity building, training and technical assistance. We have established the India-UN Development Fund to strengthen our developmental cooperation with the developing countries. Our developmental efforts at national level, including in the areas such as health, education, housing, poverty reduction, digital empowerment, gender equality, climate action, etc., are examples of our commitment to implement the RTD of our people.
Mr. Chair,
4.
This session presents an opportunity for constructive engagement on the elaboration of draft legally binding instrument on the right to development (LBI). We acknowledge the thorough work put into the drafting process and the preparation of commentaries, which provide necessary clarity for the member States to understand the intent and rationale on each of the provisions. We are of the view that draft LBI should codify the existing concepts, rights or obligations under international law. Going beyond the codification process would affect the delicate balance and efforts to build consensus on the draft text.  
5.
The Working Group should continue to work through collaborative process, involving all relevant stakeholders for building consensus on the draft text. We look forward to constructive discussions this week on the revised draft instrument. 

Thank You Chair.
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